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Dear Friends, Family, and Fellow Supporters, 

    We had another great week at our annual Cowboy Camp Meeting this May. We would 
like to invite you all to put it on your calendar for next year May 11-16, 2025. We have a 
great time of food and fellowship each year. This year we had great food, singing, and 
preaching with alters packed and folks getting saved and getting right with God. We were 
able to see 22 folks saved in May and had many decisions each night. We hope to see you 
next year. Make plans now and pray for God to bless this revival every year. 
    Well, it has finally happened, Mrs. Chitty has threatened to retire for some time now, but 
at the beginning of last year she said that it was no longer a threat but a promise. She has 
been teaching in our school from its grand opening in 1981 and she has taught for over 4 
decades. We hade a retirement party for her on the last day of school after her kindergarten 
class graduation ceremony. We were able to honor her with a video of memories through the 
years and awarded her a lifetime achievement award for teaching. She truly has been an in-
spiration to many students through the years and many of them shared their love for her that 
night. She will be greatly missed and appreciated for the many years of her dedication to 
teaching. In order to keep the school open, we are upgrading our school curriculum to the 
Abeka streaming and are praying hard for more help in school in the future. Please pray with 
us about this need to be filled, as we desire to continue offering  a Christian Education to 
those in need. We are in the process of purchasing equipment and remodeling classrooms to 
accommodate this upgrade, and we are in need of carpet replacement in this classroom. We 
have already been hard at work to prepare for these big changes, so please pray for us as we 
all will be on a learning curve at first.  
     This summer we will be hosting Bible camps and mission trips for people from all over 
the country. This is always a blessing as we are able to see young folks lives changed at the 
camps. Please pray for them as this world continues to pull the away from the cause of 
Christ. We also host a number of mission trips where we are able to get help from churches 
who come to help us finish projects and get work done. Please pray for these groups as well 
for safety and productivity as they assist us here on the mission. As always we appreciate 
your support and prayers and could not get as much done without your help and God’s 
blessings.  


